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Although it may have felt like we would never thaw out, here we are blossoming into 
another beautiful spring time of  life, and we at DAS are springing forward into 
another great year working on new ideas to keep all of  you connected with the 
Society.  

We changed the SocietyÕs Þscal year end from October 31st to December 31st which 
will not only assist us in budgeting by not breaking the calendar year in two, but will 
also assist our members in renewing their membership on time. (Have you renewed 
yours?)

On March 1st, 2013 DAS began the Women of Worth (W.O.W) Support Group at the 
DAS ofÞce, a ten week program aimed at providing a positive, supportive and 
nurturing environment for women who are seeking freedom from domestic violence.

Of  course, all of  this growing does cause some pain, especially in the balance sheet. 
More than ever, we require your continued support of  DAS, as fundraising is vital in 
order to sustain the society. That is why we are constantly turning to you, our 
dedicated members and supporters, for funding as well as volunteering.

Shocking Facts
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Domest ic Abuse Services
Our Lady of Good Counsel Society 

In order to fulÞll the SocietyÕs mandate to promote healthy and respectful 
relationships so as to eliminate abusive behaviors, the DAS Education Committee 
and SpeakersÕ Bureau members have been very active these past few months.

In addition to presentations made at CWL 
Council meetings and facilitating 
workshops in our Catholic High 
Schools, we have also had booths at 
the Archdiocesan ONE Conference 
held at the Convention Centre, and at 
both the Catholic WomenÕs League and 
Knights of  Columbus Conventions this 
spring. Sign-ups for DAS presentations at 

PRESIDENT ÕS REPORT

RAISING AWARENESS OF DOMESTIC ABUSE

(continued on page 2)
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The Board is currently in need of  a 
Recording Secretary and Communications 
Chair. Many of  you have talents and gifts 
to share Ð and I invite you to look within, 
examine who you are, and consider taking 
an immediate role in the Society in either 
one of  these positions, or by letting your 
name stand next year Ð 2014 Ð when we 
elect a new Board of  Directors. It is 
essential to the growth and development of  
the Society that the Board be revitalized 
with new board members Ð and it is also a 
wonderful opportunity to be able to serve 
others. If  you are interested in joining the 
Board of  Directors, please feel free to call 
me at 604-522-0513 to discuss it.

Read on for more great news from DASÉ

(PresidentÕs Report continued)
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Janet Kilby

President

                      The 2nd Annual DAS Walkathon will be held at 
           Tynehead Regional Park in Surrey on Sunday, October 6, 2013 , 
       with a 1:00 pm send off ! "Registration information and pledge sheets
    will be available soon on our website. "CWL presidents can expect their       
      information packages"to arrive by mail in July. Last year's walk was a 
wonderful success in spite of  the rain and we are looking forward to another 
big hit, and we count on you for your continued support. "Form a team of  
family or friends and come and walk to keep our DAS dream alive. We urge 
you to circle the date on your calendar and plan to come and join us as a   
 walker, a runner, a volunteer,"a fan, or just come for a hamburger and show     
    your support of  DAS. "If  you would like to know more, work on the 
      planning committee, or have ideas to share to make it a better event, 
         your input is always welcome. "Contact me at"mgfadum@shaw.ca"
             or call the DAS ofÞce.

DAS WALKATHON FUNDRAISER 2013

Maureen Fadum

Fundraising/ Special Projects

these conventions will keep our speakers busy for the rest 
of  the year!

As is the DAS practice to update priests every three years, 
all priests who attended their respective Deanery meetings, 
and there are six in our diocese, when reminded of  the 
direct services we offer to victims of  abuse were in full 
support of  the work we do, particularly through the 
Helpline. Our recent Volunteer Training Program also 
resulted in the recruitment of  four new volunteers for our 
Helpline, so we welcome Samta, Lynda, Aurora and 
Rachel who will be empowering women to Òlive without 
fearÓ.

Support for our work was also reßected in Archbishop 
MillerÕs letter to priests requesting that victims of  domestic 
abuse, as well as their abusers, be remembered at masses 
all over the Vancouver archdiocese on April 26, the feast of 
Our Lady of  Good Counsel, patron of  our organization. 
His Grace also suggested that homilies reßect Òthe need for 
healthy and respectful relationships, particularly in families 
                           and the homeÓ. Let us pray that these 
                                special masses will be the start of  an 
                             annual event, beginning with our diocese 
                                 and then extending through our 
                                      province and across our nation.

Helen Low

Education

(Raising Awareness of  Domestic Abuse continued)
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FINANCIAL SUMMARY

As I complete my Þrst year as Treasurer for Domestic Abuse Services, I look back on the 
amazing work done by the Society and thank all of  you who have helped us to ensure that those 
we help are able Òto live without fear.Ó

To the end of  October 31st, 2012
We had a good year in 2012, with revenues of  $152,504 which was 11.6% ahead of  our budget 
of  $136,700. This was also 40.6% ahead of  revenues of  $108,441 at the end of  Þscal 2011. This 
is due mainly to having two large fundraising projects in the 2011-2012 year, resulting in $26,262 
being recorded under fundraising from the Fashion Show and the very successful Walkathon.

Along with increased revenues, we also had higher expenses, with the move to the Surrey ofÞce 
and some capital upgrades to EvaÕs House. Our budget was $159,850 (including upgrades of  
$20,000 to the windows in the house) and our actual expenses were close, at $158,103 - this was 
up 47% year over year, resulting in a deÞcit position of  $5,599 including a non-cash depreciation 
expense of  $3,857. Once this is factored out, our actual cash deÞcit position was $1,742 well 
below our projected deÞcit of  $23,150.

What does this mean? While we had a great year in 2012, we cannot continue to operate 
efÞciently without your kind assistance. We have some large Þxed costs coming up in the next few 
months, with taxes and insurance due, and we have seen some light donations in the last few 
months. While we do have investment reserves of  $158,000 it would not take long to deplete this 
with continued large deÞcits. We have changed our Þscal year end to December 31st to coincide 
with membership renewals and feel we can budget more appropriately in a true calendar year. 

Again, thank you for you generous support over the last year!

Angelina Stiglich

Treasurer

An applause 

to you, our 

generous 

donors!
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April 21sr to the 27th was designated as National Volunteer 
Appreciation Week. On April 
24th Domestic Abuse Services 
held our own  ÒVolunteer 
Appreciation NightÓ. Angelina 
Stiglich, our Board Secretary/
Treasurer acted as MC for the 
evening. 

Those who were able to attend 
were treated to an evening of  
fun, food and entertainment. So 
that everyone could get to meet 
each other, a game of  BINGO 
was played. Some very interesting facts had to be matched 
to a volunteer who was present. This was accomplished by 
going around the room and seeking out the person to 
whom the fact belonged. We all got to know our 
volunteers a little better. 

Sister Nancy Brown, as guest speaker, gave a most 
interesting talk on ÒThe Blessings and Perils of  

Volunteering in a Violent SocietyÓ.  Janet Kilby our Board 
President thanked Sister Nancy. 

Jane Perret, a most accomplished opera/
classical singer received encores for her 
wonderful performance. We were also 
thankful to be able to have the ÒAbba 
Tribute GroupÓ, made up of  Bridgette 
Winterhoff, Debbie Cloutier and Gisela 
Winterhoff, with their great versions of  
Abba favorites.

Last but not least were the refreshments, 
so generously supplied by the CWL 

councils of  St. PatrickÕs, and St JosephÕs 
Langley. Afra Nootebos the DAS CWL Liaison (also a 
much accomplished pastry chef) created two delicious 
cakes especially for the evening. 

Thank you to all who made the evening such an enjoyable 
event.

A TRIBUTE TO OUR COMMITTED VOLUNTEERS

Leonie Channon

Volunteer Coordinator
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In a world where even ordinary stress on the job 
or at school can seem overwhelming at times, and 
outside inßuences are in constant ßux, home, 
hearth and family are expected to remain steady
Ña serene and sheltering haven.  Home, they 
say, is where the heart is."
Unfortunately for many, home 
can be anything but a safe 
haven. Men and women alike 
may Þnd their home a Þerce 
battleground.  Even children 
and the elderly may have reason 
to fear those who should be 
their caregivers.

We were created social beings 
and all our essential needs are 
dependent on our relationships.  
Our brains develop in such a 
way that our stress-response 
s y s t e m s a r e i n t i m a t e l y 
connected to systems that 
interpret the moods and actions of those around 
us. When social cues tell us others are calm and 
safe to be around, our own physiological state is 
regulated accordingly and we relax our vigilance. 
On the other hand, when we sense threats or 
negative emotions, we respond by going on alert.

This constant state of alert or hyper-vigilance in 
an abusive home; where a person is supposed to 
relax and de-stress from the outside world is 
inhuman and will cause long term neurological 
damage.  Hence, family violence may be the 

most harmful form of violence 
that humans can encounter 
because it feeds itself from one 
generation to the next.  The 
term ÒviolenceÓ is  open to 
interpretation here, it could 
mean physical, verbal, or sexual.
        
How can communities  help 
f a m i l i e s re p l a c e v i o l e n t 
relationships and self-destructive 
behaviors with healthy ones?  
The issues are complicated and 
hard to deÞne as Family Abuse 
takes place behind closed doors 
and is  only evident in extreme 
cases when law enforcement or 

the media are involved.  The larger part of this 
problem remains hidden from us.  Allowing your 
circle of family and friends to openly discuss this 
issue is  a start. The hidden victims of abuse will 
then feel comfortable opening up to YOU, giving 
you an opportunity to help them.    
   

FAMILY ABUSE AS A SOCIAL I SSUE

If  you or someone you know needs help, call us conÞdentially at:

D O M E S T I C   A B U S E   H E L P L I N E

(604) 640 7549            or           1 888 833 7733
                                                                     (out of  town)

(continued on page 6)
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As a donor, volunteer, member, sponsor or supporter of DAS-
OLGCS, YOU have taken a step in the right direction.  Your 
donation dollars not only go toward the upkeep of EvaÕs House 
and the Society, but toward educating students, parishes, and 
the public on abuse-prevention and recovery.  Please refer our 
helpline number and website to anyone you feel might beneÞt 
from our SocietyÕs programs.  Please pray for families struggling
with abuse inside their home.

Thank you and God Bless You.

(Family Abuse as a Social Issue continued)

Indira Menezes

Fundraising/Grants

Looking for a gift idea with a real impact? "
Consider our newest 
donation opportunity! "We 
are happy to announce our 
Pathway to Change"cards 
which raises money to help 
maintain "Eva's house. "We 
have created two new cards 
using the popular theme 
and colourful picture used in 
our Brick campaign. "We now have an in-
memoriam card or a special occasion 
card, which acknowledges a brick ($25.00) 
or a paving stone ($50.00) has been 
purchased in the name of  your loved one 
on the Pathway to Change. "You will 
receive the appropriate card, which you 

can sign and send to announce your gift. "
Each card has lots of  
room for you to add a 
personal note. "You will 
also receive an income 
tax receipt for your 
donation. "We hope you 
will consider these cards 
as an appropriate way to 
celebrate special 

occasions in the lives of  your friends. "
CWL councils might consider using the 
cards to honour the lives and the 
commitment"of  deceased CWL members.

I NTRODUCING OUR NEW BRICK PROGRAM

Maureen Fadum

Fundraising/ Special Projects
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ÒOne of  the most courageous things 

you can do is identify yourself, know 

who you are, what you believe in  and 

where you want to goÓ. ! !

! ! "Ð Sheila Murray Bethel

Working with the women at EvaÕs House I 

observed that our clientÕs perception of  self  as 

a woman, perception of  role and 

responsibilities in the context of  a relationship, 

and values are all deeply impacted by the 

trauma of  the physical, emotional, and 

psychological abuse they have undergone. In 

response was born the desire to empower 

women who have been impacted by domestic 

violence either in their childhood or in their 

marital relationships. The intention is to 

provide women with a safe place where they 

can share their stories, experiences and learn 

from each other.  

The W.O.W Support Group was launched on 

March 1, 2013. It is a 10 week series covering 

topics such as setting healthy boundaries, 

understanding relationships with self  and 

others, improving self-esteem, coping after 

separation, and dealing with depression and 

grief. During the Þrst cycle of  the 10 week 

series which ended in May, my co-facilitator 

LAUNCH OF THE WOMEN OF WORTH (W.O.W)  SUPPORT GROUP
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10 week

Support Group
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Hajra and I were privileged to witness the 

participants overcome a sense of  isolation and 

fear, and gain the skills and knowledge that will 

help them to develop conÞdence and overcome 

obstacles in life. 

Here are some of  their voices:

¥ ÒThe workshop helped me become more 

conÞdent, especially the one on self-esteem.Ó Ð 

M.M. 

¥ ÒThis workshop made me feel comfortable, 

helped me build up my self-esteem and made me 

set and know my goals.Ó Ð A.Y.

¥ ÒI gained knowledge and personal growth in my 

interaction and communication with co-

workers.Ó Ð J.M. 
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Enclosed is my donation to Domestic Abuse Services
Name: _____________________________________________

Address: ____________________________________________

____________________________________________________

Phone: ______________________________________________

Email: ______________________________________________

Donation Amount: ______________

Tax Receipts will be issued for donations over $20. Please mail to:

DOMESTIC ABUSE SERVICES - Our Lady of  Good Counsel Society

#201 - 14045 104th Avenue, Surrey, BC, V3T 1X4

Anne DÕcruz

Operations Coordinator

(Launch of  Women of  Worth continued)
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